July 12, 2021
Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701
Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:
The following annual report is submitted on behalf of West Hardin Middle School:
2020-2021 Council Membership:
Michael Elmore

        Principal/Chair
Mandi Lyonett                             Teacher
Rachel Bauer                              Teacher
Carla Sloan


         Teacher
Scot Richardson

         Parent
Michael Holeman                        Parent
A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP
ASSESSMENT:   Jacki Brangers, Deanna Barnes, Jamie Richardson, Jordan Goodman, Joy
Knight, Josh Derque, Kim Martin, Amanda Simpson
CURRICULUM and INSTRUCTION:  Holly Milliner, Vicky Quiggins, Fay Turner, Amelia
Tarrence, Tyler Birdwhistell, Leslie Meredith, Sarah Sams, Jamie Camp, David Robbins
CLIMATE & CULTURE:  Hannah Diehl, Kelsey Birdwhistell, Wendy Jegier, Anna
Benningfield, Laura Hedges, Joe Pike, Vickie Hicks, Adria Belcher, Mandi Lyonett, 
PBIS/PLANNING & BUDGET:  Candace Perry, John Barzee, Rachel Bauer, Meredith Davis,
Carla Sloan, Kelly Kilgore, Alyssa Stewart, Brent Martin, Lauren Christman
B. AREAS ADDRESSED:  
· Title I Budget & Title I parent involvement plan approved for 20-21
· Emergency Plan approved
· Master schedule reflects opportunities to address student needs at all grade levels. 
· MAP Assessment administered in Math and  Reading during the fall and spring for all students.  Data was compiled in all areas and growth was monitored.  
· MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall and spring. 
· Emphasis on PBIS school-wide 
· District wide PLD days reported
· CSIP shared and approved 
· Instructional Rounds conducted by all members of the leadership team with specific feedback given to teachers
· Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource 
· Professional Development plan for 21-22 approved  
         C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:
· WHMS achieved Gold level status with PBIS
· Start With Hello program was a hit
· PBIS makes a difference.  Several graduates of the Check-N-Connect program. PBIS SAIL Expectations were taught and reviewed after breaks. Laker Loot was given as a reward to those meeting the expectations.  We held Laker Store & Laker Auctions throughout the year 
· WHMS hosted several Parent Nights , including a Virtual Open House, Tech Night and a Dinner Table Project with Cooking Show
· WHMS created a virtual program for Veteran’s Day this year.  It included a slideshow of veteran’s from WH faculty and students’ families
· Preslee Fergerson, an 8th grader at WH, was selected by International Leadership Network as a Young Achiever of the Year
· Several of our students participated in essay and coloring contests for Red Ribbon Week
· Nine students nominated for McCoy’s Young Achiever Award 
· WHMS offered a tech help line that was open nightly during NTI 
· Students who had no failing grades got to play Bingo and had the chance to win Laker Loot and snacks
· Some of our 8th grade students got to experience EC3 Residential Maintenance Pathway program
· WHMS 8th grade volleyball team made it to finals
· Lindsey Duvall won the Kentucky Saves Video Contest sponsored by Jump$tart Ky
· 6 of our students are recipients of 2021 Magnolia Bank Preparing for Success Scholarship
· Preston Meredith was among 10 students recognized across the state for their agricultural science projects as part of the Ky Farm Bureau’s Science in Agriculture contest
· Rylee Crist, a WH 7th grader, won 1st place in the 2021 Ky Dept of Agriculture Poster and Essay Contest.    
· WHMS faculty and staff won 1st place for video for the HCS Welcome Back program when all students came back to school together after Covid
· Several guest speakers presented during the last few weeks of school.  Mr. Higgins spoke of his experience as a survivor of the Carrollton bus crash.  Mr. Reynolds with Real Science Programs talked to our students about reptile characteristics, life cycles, and adaptations using live animals.  Nolin RECC brought their safety trailer to talk to our students about electricity and safety 
· WHMS Band performed at the school in May
· Points party included nerf wars and extreme dodgeball
· Field day was a success with the help of volunteers from CHHS and EC3    
· Student Attendance for students attending WHMS in person: 95.96%
· Destination Acceleration was a success. STEM, drama, gardening, and athletic activities were enjoyed by our students
Our          2021-2022 SBDM Council will be composed of the following individuals:   
     Kenneth Elmore                         Principal/Chair
     Mandi Lyonett   


  Teacher
     Carla Sloan  


  Teacher
     Scot Richardson 
             Parent
     Michael Holman 


  Parent
     
          West Hardin Middle School _




School-Wide Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report 
	Name of Fundraiser
	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	Spirit & Pride Wear
	$232.00
	PBIS

	
	
	

	Kroger Rewards
	$1,271.36
	Band / Chorus

	
	
	

	Strawbridge Pictures
	$119.51
	PBIS

	
	
	

	Strawbridge Yearbook
	$3,174.06
	Yearbook/PBIS


K. Michael Elmore
Principal/SBDM Chair
